
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
AUGUST 7TH, 2017
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, August 7th, 2017.  Supervisor Norton opened the meeting at 7:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call: 
Joseph Norton – present



Mary Weinberger – absent



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – absent (but would arrive later)


Ryan Orton – present

The purpose of this Special Meeting was to hold a Public Hearing on Proposed Local Law #2 of 2017, a local law prohibiting glass and open containers on property owned by the Town.

Supervisor Norton made a motion to close the Special Meeting and enter into the scheduled Public Hearing, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.
PUBLIC HEARING:

Proposed Local Law #2 of 2017

Prohibiting Glass and Open Containers on Property Owned by the Town of Stanford
With the Public Hearing open, Supervisor Norton explained that this was amending an old law from September of 1978 that would now ban all alcohol/intoxicants on Town Property, and asked if there were any comments from the public.
Mike Shafer, Decker Road – understood the need for the Town to be clear on these matters but thought that if on a family outing, you should be able to have a beer.  The supervisor responded regarding the old ways police would deal with drivers who had been drinking.
Ray Eurich, 2790 Salt Point Tpke. – asked if the insurance company knew that alcohol was allowed after the Rec. program hours.  The supervisor answered that they were not impressed with this and strongly urged a revision.  He also spoke of DCC’s not being able to serve alcohol on campus.

Mr. Eurich also asked about “social drugs.”  Mr. Norton responded that the law covered “intoxicants” but the State’s law covered drug issues.  Councilwoman Eurich added that at the Millbrook Rec, Center no alcohol was permitted and the swim area was gated off after hours.  The supervisor added that on July 4th there were many non-residents at the Rec. with alcohol and said that the young staff did an incredible job.
Greg Bull, Stanfordville – spoke of 2 incidents on July 4th in regard to insurance coverage.  Mr. Norton stated that this request came from multiple sources including the Rec. Commission.   Jim Myers had worked hard on cleaning up the area.
(Councilman D’Agostino arrived to the meeting)

With no other comments, a motion to close the Public Hearing on this proposed Local Law at 7:42pm was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.  The supervisor said that there would be more input on this matter at the Board’s Thursday meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – abstained; Ryan Orton – yes.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to close the Special Meeting at 7:43pm, seconded by Linda Eurich.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
The Board continued on with their scheduled workshop, discussing items that would be on the agenda for Thursday.  
____________________________________

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk


